
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
 

Alternatively contact 
Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on 0121 303 
1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Happy new year to you all! I hope that you all enjoyed your festive celebrations over the last 
two weeks and that you and your children are ready for another packed term at Colmers 
Farm. It was wonderful to see everybody back in school on Tuesday.  
 
Congratulations to all those children who won their bronze attendance badges before the 
holidays for 97%+ attendance. Before the holidays, our school attendance unfortunately 
took a bit of a dent, due to various illnesses going around, so it was great to see so many 
children achieving these awards despite this. Good attendance is vital to your child’s 
educational success. Please do all you can to help your child to reach their full potential by 
ensuring that they are in school as often as possible. Remember that our attendance reward 
system has been ‘reset’ for this term. Therefore, every child can now achieve this term’s 
attendance badge for good attendance. Let us see how many children can gain one of these 
awards this term.   
 
On Wednesday, our Year 6s began a new project, which we are excited to be one of the first 
schools in Birmingham to trial. The project is called Resilience 2 Resolve and it is run by the 
Birmingham Youth Service. This project involves 1 hour lessons over 12 weeks led by the 
Birmingham Youth Service and focuses on exploring issues such as peer pressure, identity, 
unhealthy relationships, mental health, gangs, online safety and social media. It aims to 
develop our pupils’ ability to make the right choices and will build their resilience, self-
esteem and confidence as they transition from primary to secondary school. 
 
I would like to remind parents about our expectations regarding uniform particularly 
regarding PE kits. Children should come into school wearing their PE kits on their PE days 
(unless they are going swimming). At this time of the year, this should consist of plain 
black/navy blue tracksuit bottoms/leggings, a red t-shirt/polo shirt and a normal school 
jumper/cardigan to wear over the top. Thank you for your support with this.   
 
As you will be aware, your children have started their new topics this week.  
Year 1 – Africa    Year 2 – The stone age 
Year 3 – Ancient Egyptians   Year 4 – Extreme Earth/Antarctica 
Year 5 – Ancient Greece    Year 6 – China 
 
These topics link with the children’s learning in history, geography, art, design and 
technology, reading and writing during this term. Before the holidays, you should have 
received your child’s knowledge organiser for their new topic. If you did not receive this, 
please speak to your child’s class teacher who can happily provide you with one of these. 
These are also available within the curriculum section of our school’s website. When used, 
knowledge organisers are wonderful for giving your child background knowledge about 
topics before they start them. As always, these contain lots of homework ideas for you to 
complete with your children. Please remember to send into school any work produced. We 
love to see what has been created and to display them in school.  
 
 
 

 

 
Monday 9th January 

Music School Assembly at 
2:30pm 

 
Wednesday 11th January 

Professor McGinty – Year 5 
 

Friday 17th February 
Last day at school 

 
Thursday 19th January 
School Brunch Menu 

 
Monday 6th February 

Y6 Trip to Symphony Hall 
 

Monday 27th February 
School Closed – Inset Day 

 
Tuesday 28th February 

Children return to school 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s new on our website? 
 
 
 
 
 
School Clubs list for Spring Term 
(Extra-curriculum activities) 

Happy New Year to all of our parents, children and 
families! 
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Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For next week, we would like to wish a very happy birthday to: 
 
Kaya-Rose  RG  5 
Noah   3J  8 
 

Please follow us on 
Twitter! 

Our Twitter feed is where we 
celebrate the wonderful 
learning we see from our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

 
 
 
Cyber harassment is the use of email, social media and 
websites to bully or harass an individual or a group. 
What should you do if this happens to you?  
 

a. Nothing/Ignore it – They will get bored 

eventually.  

b. Block them, but don’t tell anybody about it.  

c. Block them and tell a trusted adult.  

 

PE Uniform - Earrings 
 

As part of the school PE uniform, we ask that earrings are removed at home for the 
day your child is scheduled to do PE or attend a sport based after school club – 
thank you for your support with this. 

 
 

School Brunch – Thursday 19th January 
 

On Thursday 19th January the school canteen will be putting on a special brunch 
menu for the children.  Letters will be coming home with the children.  Please 
return the slips if your child would like a meal and payment of £2.35 will need to be 
made via Arbor.  Those children that qualify for free school meals will automatically 
be given this meal. 
 

This week’s answer = C. Cyber harassment and bullying can happen 
24/7 and can happen in your home. It is important that you tell an 
adult about this if it ever happens to you. They will be able to help 
make it stop and stop you worrying about it.   
 

 
On Friday Year 6 had their topic “Wow Day”.  During this day our Year 6 children came in to 
school dressed in red and gold.  They then produced some fantastic Chinese inspired 
artwork.  The willow pattern artwork produced, which is a distinctive blue and white design 
used on ceramics, was particularly stunning.  Well done Year 6! 
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend. Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Mr Williams 
 



  

The start of the new term gives children the 

opportunity to reset their attendance and 

begin working towards their new 

attendance badge. For some children this 

will be their bronze and for some their silver. 

There are of course, genuine reasons (such 

as illness), which can make attendance at 

school difficult.  We urge parents to bring 

children at every opportunity if they are 

well enough, to help us maximise their 

learning opportunities. 
 

Our whole school attendance target 

remains at 96% and this year we are 

determined to reach it! 

Our whole school attendance for the 

Autumn term was 92.6% - let’s get 

this up to 96% this term! 

 

How has your 

child’s class 

done this week? 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

READ, READ, READ! 
Reading is a key skill which is so 

important to any child’s 
development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 
 



 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 6G 249,609 

2nd 5T 42,338 

3rd 6D 12,924 

4th 4G 12,075 

5th 3J 10,912 

6th 4L 6,382 

7th 5M 5,735 

8th 3F 0 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Poppie (6G) 82,514 

2nd Rocco (6G) 63,750 

3rd Phoebe (6G) 62,728 

Highest score this year 

Timothy (4G) 228,313 

 Class 

Name 

Number of Points  

1st 5T 123,433,458 

2nd 6G 99,326,044 

3rd 4L 19,426,588 

4th 5M 17,986,444 

5th 4G 11,368,108 

6th 3F 2,753,222 

7th 6D 1,305,498 

8th 1K 793,136 

9th 2B 154,364 

10th 1W 150,666 

11th  3J 67,338 

12th 2P 0 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Ryan (5T) 64,876,630 

2nd  Riley (6G) 30,420,172 

3rd Poppie (6G) 29,670,272 

Highest score this year 

Chloe S (6G) 73,208,208 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 6G 10,599 

2nd 3F 7,400 

3rd 4G 6,107 

4th 5T 5,660 

5th 5M 4,121 

6th 3J 2,790 

7th 2B 2,449 

8th 2P 1,850 

9th 6D 1,260 

10th  4L 690 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Stefania (6G) 5,189 

2nd Danielle (3F) 4,880 

3rd Kayleigh (4G) 3,817 

Highest score this year 

Khaleesi (3J) 10,100 



 
 
 
  

What should I do If I have any concerns about my child’s mental health?  
 

Please speak to your child’s class teacher or a member of our school’s pastoral team (Mrs Taylor, 
Miss Evans or Miss Storer). 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
 
Paige  RG 
Darcie  1K 
Martin  2P 
Havana  3J 
Timothy 4G 
Omnya  5M 
Charlie  6G 

Well done to: 
 
Kaya-Rose RG  Meadow RL  Ryan  RT 
Isla-Rose 1K  Wissam  1W  Godpower 2B 
Theo  2P  Louie  3F  Scarlett  3J 
Jake  4G  Lucas  4L  Alexander 5M 
Piper  5T  Kennedy 6D  Lilian  6G 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help for all families 
in Birmingham

Food 
& Energy

Youth 
Support

Domestic 
Abuse

Emergency 
Funding

Money & 
Debt Advice

Data & IT Under 5’s 
Support

School Uniforms 
& Clothing

Parenting Special Needs 
& Disabilities

Bereavement Housing Sexual 
Health

Mental 
Health

Play


